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                                                       Atirau Road, P O Box 304, Turangi 3334.  Phn  07 386 8757 

TO:    All NZFM Cartage & Harvesting Contractors and Employees    

 

From: NZ Forest Managers 

 

Date:   18 August 2023 
   

Re:   SAFETY ALERT; WEARING OF PPE   
 
 

Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) 

 
It is the requirement of NZFM that all forestry workers and truck drivers must wear all required PPE before exiting 

their vehicles at all times. This includes truck drivers while loading/unloading, chaining up/checking chains or 

carrying out inspections or any other duties while outside of the protection of the truck cab. PPE must meet AS/NZS 

4602.1:2011 standards. 

 

Recent NZFM Staff observations have noticed far too many truck drivers failing to observe this basic safety 

requirement. 

 

We have also noticed many drivers wearing scuffs and/or Jandals while driving and performing the above mentioned 

tasks. 

 

For reasons of safety, NZFM cannot condone the wearing of, or driving in, Jandals or similar loose footwear while in 

our employment, for the same reasons that the Police and the Automobile Association frown upon it, because they 

provide no protection, and while driving, especially in wet weather, it increases the potential for your foot to slip off a 

vehicle's pedals. Such loose footwear can also lodge itself under your pedals, potentially delaying braking reaction 

times.  

 

We encourage drivers to wear their safety boots to improve grip on the pedals while driving. We also instruct that 

drivers wear all PPE before stepping out of the truck at any site. Exiting the cab without your PPE is a prohibited 

practice however compliance is assured if you’re already wearing it. 
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What does the law say? 

The Health and Safety at Work (General Risk and Workplace Management) Regulations 2016 require PCBUs to 

provide workers with PPE (such as protective clothing) that is: 

 

• suitable for the nature of the work and any risks associated with that work  

• a suitable size, fit, and be reasonably comfortable 

• suitably maintained, repaired and replaced 

• compatible with any other PPE. 

 

PCBUs must also provide workers with information and training about how to properly wear or use PPE, and how to 

store and maintain it. 

 

The law also states that it is illegal to drive a vehicle in an unsafe manner, and, in the event of an accident, 

should Police conclude that your footwear contributed to that accident, drivers could be charged. 

 

However, the sole position and focus of NZFM, is always the safety of our drivers and those with whom 

they share the road. 
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Loader drivers are instructed not to load any truck until the truck driver is wearing the correct PPE 

particularly during the hours of darkness.  

 

Note; FIDN garments are recommended for wearing during both day and night hours  

 

 

   Safetree Best Practice guidelines for Transport 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Signed 

 


